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Policy

Niagara University maintains student disciplinary records for a period of three
years after a student's date of graduation. If a student leaves Niagara University
before graduating, their judicial records will be kept for a maximum of three years
from the date of their original anticipated graduation year.

There are two exceptions to this retention period: 1) Records reported to the
Department of Education for Clery purposes will be destroyed after seven (7) years;
2) Records of students who receive sanctions of University suspension or dismissal
will be kept permanently; this retention is because the finding was adverse enough
to be relevant to future educational institutions and employers who may inquire
about the record. All records are maintained electronically and access will be
granted to any school official who has a legitimate educational need to know in
order to carry out the duties of their professional position.

For inquiries during the period for which the university has retained the full file,
only cases adjudicated with a finding of “responsible” will be disclosed by the Dean
of Students upon release and inquiry.

Information about student's disciplinary history can be provided with or without
their consent to person's outside of the University as outlined by FERPA. Students
may arrange to view their disciplinary record by contacting the Dean of Students’
office; permission for the record to be disclosed to a third party may be arranged
through the "FERPA Online" utility on MyNU. Former students should direct all
records requests to the Records Office.




